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A WORD FROM THE EDITOR

Can there be any other topic for this edition of UnSSEESing than  
the impact of the UK decision to leave the EU which of course 
includes most of the SSEES countries?  I’ve been talking to the 
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And then there are the EU students:

•	
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You might think there’s no connection. Wrong! 
The first Briton in space, astronaut Dr Helen 
Sharman, who spent 8 days in space in May 1991 
conducting a range of experiments, did indeed 
study for an MA at SSEES some 8 years later. 

In 1989 though the Berlin Wall was down, the 
USSR was still shut, but Gorbachev decided to offer 
astronaut training for hard currency to Western 
countries. Helen applied to the British company set 
up to manage the mission. Even after the no-hopers 
and wishful-thinkers had been eradicated from the 
original 13,000, there were still 5,500 qualified UK 
applicants. Medical and psychological testing and the 
requirement for some linguistic ability whittled the 
numbers down to four. Following two weeks stuck 
for screening in a Moscow hospital (they caused 
panic by going out to have a look at Moscow), the 
final two were selected live on British TV, and given 
4 days notice to go to Zvezdnyi gorodok, then a 
military facility with 3,500 inhabitants.

Here learning Russian was a matter of urgency, since 
Helen’s Russian did not even include ‘Menia zovut...’ 
(My name is...). The trainees were taught very formal 
Russian, discovering an entirely different kind of 
Russian once they began training with the astronauts. 

Gradually she learnt to communicate in Russian  
not only with the Soviet scientists and cosmonauts 
but also the other trainees.

Subsequently Helen spent 8 years talking to schools 
and groups about science. Eventually she felt she 
needed a change of direction. The MA at SSEES 
allowed her to develop her interest in the East 
European languages she had encountered in the 
USSR. With the Yugoslav crisis raging, she chose 
to focus on South Central Europe, taking courses 
on Balkan anthropology and linguistics. Never 
afraid of a challenge, Helen chose Hungarian rather 
than a somewhat easier Slav language. She enjoyed 
the contact with fellow students with their varied 
educational backgrounds, ages and countries of 
origin. At a time when life had its complications, 
the SSEES MA became both an oasis and a luxury. 
It is not normally listed among her educational 
achievements and many honorary fellowships and 
doctorates, but that doesn’t mean she did not value 
her time at SSEES. 

Image top: Portrait of Helen Sharman (Photo credit: 
�omas Angus, Imperial College) 

Image top: Crew insignia. Caption: Crew insignia 
for the flight. Note that Helen’s name has been spelt 
incorrectly in Russian  

SPACE EXPLORATION AND SSEES
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Image top left: Portrait of Clare Hollingworth  
Copyright Pearl Freeman.© reserved. Photos from  
the Clare Hollingworth personal collection. Published  
by kind permission of Patrick Garrett/attorney to  
Clare Hollingworth. 

Image above: Refugees in Clare’s care in Katowice, 
1939. Image Clare Hollingworth.

 
Calling all SSEES Alumni from 1990–1994 
Keep the evening of Saturday 20th May free

Time to come together (about) 25 years on, see where our lives have taken us and remember:

‘What a time that was to be at SSEES, says Andy Gardner. “The Berlin Wall was still standing  
when we enrolled; we all knew changes were accelerating, but hadn’t expected them to go that far”. 
Robert Service and Rudolf Muhs recalled that they visited the Moscow archives only to be told  
in the afternoon that documents they’d looked at in the morning didn’t exist.

I’d studied with second generation exile descendants whose families had found they had nothing 
left to go home for after all they’d achieved. Few parents and grandparents envisaged a return.  
The EU numbered 12 countries.

We were a close knit college, mixing socially between departments and degrees, so whatever you 
studied we’d love to see you in May.’

Register your interest on The SSEES Alumni Facebook page or by emailing Andy at  
ajegardner@gmail.com. Exact time and place tba, but it will be in London.

SSEES 
ALUMNI
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SSEES CENTENARY SCHOLARSHIPS

The money that so many of you kindly donated 
during SSEES’ centenary is available to students 
entering in 2017. We have borne in mind the 
wish expressed by many of you that funds should, 
generally speaking, be awarded to home students, 
and at postgraduate levahETro f(W)92vpeaki.s, 
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SSEES Alumni Association 

SSEES Alumni Association (official) Facebook 


